
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  City Council 

FROM: Elizabeth Gibbs, Community Services Director 

DATE October 6, 2020 

SUBJECT:  Authorize the Mayor to Execute the Notice of Completion Documents 

for the City of Beaumont Electric Vehicle Charging Station and 

Record the Notice of Completion Documents with the Riverside 

County Clerk Recorder’s Office 
  

Background and Analysis:  

On September 17, 2019, City Council awarded a contract to Baker Electric in the not-to-

exceed amount of $371,800 for the design and construction services of three electric 

vehicle charging stations located in the Beaumont Civic Center parking lot directly 

across from City Hall.   

 

On September 18, 2020, construction was completed, and the charging stations are 

now online and open for public use.  The total amount paid to Baker Electric was 

$311,955, a project savings of $59,845.  Of the remaining amount, $5,000 will be 

applied to an outstanding Southern California Edison invoice for work related to this 

project.  City staff estimates that this project will be closed out with final costs being 

$54,845 under budget.  

Fiscal Impact: 

There is no fiscal impact with the recordation of the notice of completion documents. 

 

Recommended Action: 

Authorize the Mayor to execute the Notice of Completion documents for the 

electric vehicle charging station; and direct staff to record them with the Riverside 

County Clerk Recorder’s Office. 

Attachments: 

A. Notice of Completion 

B. EV Charging Stations Photo 


